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CRANFORD — The township
committee approved an amend-
ment to the 2013 municipal bud-
get that pares expenditures
enough to reduce the municipal
property-tax increase from 2.8
percent to 2.0 percent.

The committee in late April ap-
proved the $34.2-million bud-
get, which included a 1.69-per-
cent increase in the municipal
portion of property taxes. A sub-
sequent amendment adding
$250,000 to the township legal
budget increased the tax increase
to 2.8 percent. Commissioner
Andis Kalnins, the finance com-
missioner, said at the
committee’s business meeting on
Tuesday evening that the gov-
erning body “sharpened our pen-
cils a bit” and found savings in
several areas, including admin-
istration, public works, buildings
and grounds, the capital improve-
ment fund and snow removal,
and also used an additional, small
portion of the township surplus
to reduce this year’s tax increase.

In other business, the commit-
tee introduced an ordinance that
would repeal an ordinance en-
acted late last year setting up a
voter referendum on whether a
commission should be estab-
lished to study Cranford’s char-
ter with an eye on possibly chang-
ing the form of township govern-
ment. The committee’s vote to
introduce the ordinance, which
will have a public hearing on
Tuesday, July 16, was along party
lines, with the three Democrats
voting in favor of the repeal ordi-
nance and the two Republicans
voting no in an expression of
support for a charter study com-
mission.

Former Republican mayor Mark
Smith spoke in favor of repealing
the ordinance, saying that “failed

leadership” in previous years had
provided the impetus for calls for
a charter study. Other residents
who spoke about the ordinance
were split, with one saying he
liked being able to vote for com-
mittee members every year.

Mayor Thomas Hannen, Jr. said
a final report by an expert in
legal ethics on whether there
were any conflicts of interest in
having the former township at-
torney and his law firm repre-
sent the township in two signifi-
cant housing development mat-
ters while the firm’s ties to the
developers were being ques-
tioned will be posted on the town-
ship website this week.

Professor Michael Ambrosio –
who teaches legal ethics at Se-
ton Hall University School of Law
– was hired in March to examine
whether the Florio, Perrucci law
firm and one of its attorneys,
former township attorney Phil
Morin, had a conflict of interest
in representing Cranford in build-
ers’ remedy litigation and site
plan hearings for the housing
developments at 555 South Av-
enue and on Birchwood Avenue.

Both developments have long
been sources of local contro-
versy. A group of residents,
backed by a group they formed
called Concerned Citizens of
Cranford, has claimed that
Michael Perrucci, the law firm’s
managing partner, is also a prin-
cipal with Woodmont Properties,
a client of the firm and the devel-
oper of the 555 South Avenue
site. The group of residents is
claiming that Mr. Morin, as town-
ship attorney last year, repre-
sented the municipality at a hear-
ing where his boss was the de-
veloper.

Mayor Hannen announced the
website posting on Tuesday with-
out commenting on the report’s
contents or conclusions. Instead,
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PLEIN AIR...Artist Marc Salmin explains his craft to a pair of young onlookers
in front of the train station in Cranford during the Jersey Central Art Studio’s
“Paint the Town” event, which took place all over downtown Cranford this past
weekend. See story page 18.

he urged the public to read it and
draw its own conclusions instead
of having the township commit-
tee interpret it.

At the start of the meeting,
representatives from the New
Jersey State Association of Chiefs
of Police announced that the
Cranford Police Department had
earned reaccreditation for an-
other three years. Raymond
Hayducka, the group’s president,
made the announcement, ex-
plaining that the accreditation
process included an in-depth re-
view of every aspect of the
department’s organization,
management, operations and
administration. To earn accredi-
tation, the department was re-
quired to comply with best prac-
tice standards in four areas:
policy and procedures, adminis-
tration, operations, and support
services. Another association
official said Cranford has “one of
the finest police departments in
New Jersey.”

Afterwards, Police Chief Eric Ma-
son presented citations and cer-
tificates of commendation to sev-
eral police officers in recognition
of their outstanding perfor-
mances in the past year.

In other business, Mayor
Hannen read a proclamation con-
gratulating the Cranford High
School varsity baseball team for
its victory last weekend in the
Group 3 state championship.
Deputy Mayor Edward O’Malley
presented certificates to three
local businesses – Joanie’s Café,
King Farms and Strength and
Fitness Club – for their efforts at
adopting environmentally-sus-
tainable practices as part of the
local Go Green initiative. And he
noted that the state Department
of Environmental Protection has
recognized Cranford as having
“the largest Green Business pro-
gram in the state.”

Further Budget Cuts Reduce
Cranford Tax Hike to 2 Percent

Garwood Council Continues
Discussion on Development

By MEGAN K. SCOTT
Specially Written for The Westfield Leader

GARWOOD – A proposed resi-
dential development on the bor-
der with Westfield dominated dis-
cussion for a fourth straight
Garwood Borough Council meet-
ing Tuesday, with more than a
half dozen residents seeking
some type of action from the
panel.

The Westfield Board of Adjust-
ment approved the 16-
townhouse development at the
corner of Grove Street and Myrtle
Avenue on April 16. The appli-
cant is C.W.M.&P.

While expressing doubt that any
move would be successful, the
council directed Borough Attor-
ney Bob Renaud to investigate if
it was possible for the borough to
force the developer of the com-
plex to purchase bonding to cover
any flood damage caused after
the housing is completed.

“It’s hard to do something
within your own community; I
think it’s almost impossible to do
something in another commu-
nity,” said Borough Engineer Don
Guarriello, summing up the views
of some on council.

The issue concerns the ex-
pected storm water runoff into
the Garwood Brook from a two-
acre site on Grandview Avenue
between Myrtle Avenue and
Grove Street on the west side of
town.

Many of the same residents,
including former mayor Dennis
McCarthy and Alex Grohol, who
live along the brook, again
pressed council members about
the complex.

Councilman Bill Nierstedt said
the developer refused a request
for a meeting after previously
saying he would be willing to
discuss Garwood’s concerns.
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